

## **Guía de aprendizaje Inglés Cuarto Medio Vocacional**

**Objetivo:** Leer comprensivamente distintos tipos de textos auténticos o adaptados con el objeto de: extraer información general y específica

## INSTRUCTIVO:

DEBES LEER ATENTAMENTE TODA LA GUÍA, COMPLETAR Y RESOLVER.

ESTA GUÍA DEBE SER ENVIADA EL DIA 06 DE MAYO AL MAIL <u>DEPINGLES.LN@gmail.com</u>

CUANDO LA SIGUIENTE GUÍA ESTÉ DISPONIBLE, AL FINAL DE ELLA TENDRÁS LA RESOLUCIÓN DE LA ANTERIOR, PARA QUE PUEDAS CHEQUEAR LOS ERRORES QUE COMETISTE.

ESTA GUÍA CORRESPONDE A LA UNIDAD 1, Y EN ESTA LECCIÓN TRATAREMOS EL MUNDO DEL INGLÉS, EN LOS PAÍSES DE HABLA INGLESA EXISTEN TRADICIONES DISTINTAS A LAS DE NUESTRO PAÍS, HOY ESTUDIAREMOS UNA TRADICIÓN DE ESTADOS UNIDOS, UNO DE LOS PAÍSES DE HABLA INGLESA Y LUEGO CONTESTARÁN PREGUNTAS RELACIONADAS CON EL TEXTO. EL VIDEO QUE APARECE AL PRINCIPIO TE ENTREGARÁ TIPS PARA PODER REALIZAR TU COMOPRENSIÓBN LECTORA.

Watch the following video / mira el siguiente video

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CPdtUVhXtAo



## THANKSGIVING

Thanksgiving is a very important American festivity and it is celebrated on the fourth Thursday of November. However, schools, many factories and offices are closed for four days: Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday. So it is a very important holiday for American people.

Thanksgiving is a special day for families to be together and to thank God for everything they have. Americans travel great distances to be with their families, so it has become one of the busiest weekend for transport by train or even plane.

Why is Thanksgiving such an important day? The tradition started with the Pilgrims, the founders of America. The Pilgrims left Great Britain in 1620 to escape religious persecution. They wanted to start a new life in America and practise their religion freely.

About one hundred men, women and children left Britain on a small ship called the Mayflower. Their trip on sea was very difficult and some of them died.

They arrived on the north-east coast of North America in December 1620 and founded Plymouth. The area was a wilderness, moreover it was almost winter and they had neither home nor food. They immediately built small wooden houses called "cabins". Yet it was too late to cultivate crops. To make things worse, that winter was particularly harsh and cold. Almost half of the Pilgrims died because their living conditions were very bad.

Happily, they were not the only people living there. Indeed when they arrived the Native Americans had been living in this country for a very long time, especially the tribe called the "Wampanoags". Not yet knowing that these new white people would massacre them later, they helped them survive during that long winter. In the spring these Indians helped them, teaching them how to grow corn and other plants, how to breed animals, bunt and live in the wilderness.

Soon the Native Americans and the Pilgrims became friends. The Pilgrims worked hard and the summer harvest was excellent. By November 1621 every one had food and a home. There was hope for the future.

Governor William Bradford, the Pilgrim leader, decided to celebrate with a dinner for the Pilgrims and the Native Americans together.

He wanted to give thanks to God. This was the first Thanksgiving dinner and it lasted for three days!









Today the traditional Thanksgiving meal is similar to the first. People eat roast turkey, sweet potatoes (yams), corn, cranberry sauce and pumpkin pie.

Most families start the meal with a prayer.

Norman Rockwell, a famous American painter used this feast as an inspiration for one of his most famous paintings.

The long Thanksgiving weekend is the perfect time to start Christmas shopping!!!

Big stores and shops are open on Friday,(Black Friday) Saturday and Sunday for the Christmas shoppers.





## UNDERSTANDING THE TEXT



Are the following sentences true (T) or False (F)? Correct the false ones.

Т	F
	000000

$\langle 2 \rangle$	Unscramble	the a	nagrams	and	then	match	them	with	their
meani									

ani	ngs	
a)	REAFMOYWL	Ш
b)	LESWRIDENS	
c)	MSIPLGIR	
d)	ARHSH	
e)	MPAOAAWGNS	П
f)	OSRPC	П
g)	OLHPTUYM	Н



iSLCollective.com

- 1. Land that is not cultivated, where wild animals lives
- 2. Very unpleasant
- 3. The name of the Pilgrims 'ship.
- 4. Fruit, vegetables and corn.
- 5. The founders of America
- 6. The natives Americans who helped them
- 7. The colony founded by the Pilgrims



 $\langle 3 \rangle$ 

Answer the following questions.

- a) What are the documents?
- b) What are they about?
- c) When did some British people decide to flee from Britain and why?
- d) Where did they arrive, what did they do , how were the conditions at the beginning?

e) Who helped them? And How?

- ------
- f) What did the founders do to thank their new friends?
- g) What do American people do nowadays to celebrate?

-----

4 Letter writing (on your copybook)

Imagine you are a young Pilgrim in Plymouth. It is the day after the first Thanksgiving and you want to write a letter to your grandmother who is still in Britain. Using the clues below write the letter in the past simple.

Leave / Britain/ trip / bad / America / winter/ cold /harsh/ died/ no food/ Native Americans / help / survive / crops / Grow/ plants /corn /no houses/ Good summer harvest/ dinner / feast / thank/ Indians// new friends/ happy now